
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

October 1, 2007                                             Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Harold 

McCullick, Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County 

Clerk Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Luthi.     

 

The official minutes of September 24, 2007, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

Abatement’s were approved. 

 

Kenny Baccus, Noxious Weed Administrator, updated the board on spraying. 

 

Janice Davidson, Emergency Management, brought up the census information and it was 

decided to put Truette McQueen, County Appraiser/Zoning, as contact person.   

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, discussed employee matters.   

 

Deb Byarlay, and Glennace Kirn, Central Kansas Mental Health, showed a power point 

on an update on services.   

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, reported on roads and bridges of the county.  John 

said that he was meeting tonight with some residents of Bennington Township, with 

Elmer Brown, Bennington Township Officer, about driveways.   

 

Truette McQueen, County Appraiser, Bill Shafer, and Tim Weishaar, Department of 

Labor, came in and talked to the board about potential office space for several of their 

employees.   

 

Ken White, County Sheriff, and Keith Coleman, Undersheriff, met with the board.  Ken 

gave prisoner count of 43.  He reported on employee matters.   

 

John Carson, Museum Board, submitted his letter of resignation off the Museum Board.   

 

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 12:10 p.m.   


